Village of LaGrange Committee of the Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

July 13, 2023
Council President Karpinski started the Committee of the Whole meeting at 6:53 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Karpinski, Dill, and Honer.

Below are the topics that were discussed:

1) ARPA Funds --- Discussion was had on the use of our $285,714.58 ARPA funds.  Fiscal Officer Homer-Miller provided suggestions on uses of the ARPA funds and asked council to provide their input and to give it some thought.  $50,000 has to be used for the next phase of the retention area as we received $25,000 in matching funds from the county commissioners.  Her suggestions included using a portion of the ARPA funds for the roof on the maintenance building (already paid for, but the payment can be reallocated to the ARPA fund if needed), the next phase of Loperwood, paving of the park drive, and paving of the Liberty access drive to the bus garage.  Honer asked about using the ARPA funds for Kelner Ditch; however, our storm water fund will be used for that.  Flynn asked about future improvements to the maintenance building (electricity, garage doors, etc.).  A future discussion will be needed.  Mayor Kincannon asked about the dirt from the retention area behind the municipal building.  Administrator Gates indicated that it is being sold.

2) Open Items --- The updated open items list was reviewed.  Progress has been made on many items.  Homer-Miller indicated that it is important to complete the personnel policies and procedures manual, which is on Solicitor Clark’s plate.  Discussion was had on the engineers.  Gates suggested that council review the ranking system for the future selection of an engineer.  Gates indicated that the supervision of the apartment complex has been turned over from Kleinfelder to Rafter A.  
3) LaGrange Community Park --- Karpinski spoke with several athletic directors about fees charged to use various athletic facilities.  He indicated that no new tournaments are coming in.  Keystone School District is the big user of the park.  Busses are damaging the park driveway.  The park board was told that they need to raise funds / fees for future maintenance without asking the village or township for money.  Property taxes for village properties are split among the village (13%+/-), township (8%+/-), school district (55%+/-), county (20%+/-), etc.  Gates provided personnel and expense data on the June 2023 softball tournament and on the 2022 and 2023 softball seasons.  She also provided data from Victory Park in North Ridgeville.  Victory Park made a significant profit unlike our park board.  In addition to the park board raising their fees, they need to start invoicing Keystone for their use of the park.

Before adjourning at 7:30 p.m., Price mentioned that the 59-acre property on State Route 303 at Opportunity Way went up for sale again at $3.3 million.  This is the property that was going to become a housing development.

Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: _______________________________
  Curt Karpinski, Council President

         Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer
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